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October 9, 2020 

MR. RONALD BONNETROUGE 
MLA, DEH CHO 

Oral Question 153-19(2) Government of the Northwest Territories Public 
Service Succession Planning 

This letter is in follow-up to the Oral Question you raised on March 5, 2020 
regarding statistics related to succession planning and the movement of 
Government of the Northwest Territories’ employees into management 
positions.  During our exchange I made the commitment to meet with you to 
discuss your concerns in greater detail. As expressed in my follow up email to 
you on March 5, I would be pleased to sit down with you and initiate that 
discussion and invite you to contact my office to arrange a suitable time to 
meet.   

Once I have a better understanding of your core concerns regarding succession 
planning, the Department of Finance will determine if there are any available 
statistics related to those concerns that I am able to share with you.   

I look forward to speaking with you further. 

Caroline Wawzonek 
Minister of Finance 

c. Clerk of the Legislative Assembly
Secretary to the Financial Management Board/Deputy Minister of Finance
Legislative Coordinator, Executive and Indigenous Affairs
Deputy Secretary of Human Resources, Finance
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